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THE AMERICAN ASSOCIATIONS OF PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

President’s Office New York, Pec. 11, 1913.

To the Members of
The American Association of Public Accountants

Gentlemen:

The 1913 Year Book of The American Association 
of Public Accountants will be published on or before 
December 20th, 1913, and I desire to urge upon you the 
importance of securing copies of this valuable contribu­
tion to the literature of accountancy.

Since the 1912 Year Book was issued seven ad­
ditional states have enacted C. P. A. laws. The full 
text of these laws will be found in the forthcoming 
year book.

  Among the committee reports presented at the 
Boston convention were several of peculiar interest. 
Particular attention should be devoted to the reports 
of the committees on accounting terminology, education 
and state legislation.

The report of the committee on accounting ter­
minology covers approximately seventy pages of the year 
book and contains the most extensive list of definitions 
to be found in any American work.

The report of the committee on state legisla­
tion reviews the recent enactments of C. P. A. legisla­
tion and in addition contains special recommendations 
for the requirements which should be embodied in all 
state laws.

The report of the committee on education car­
ries still further the excellent work reported in the 
1912 Year Book and is of considerable interest to every 
member of the accounting profession.

The proceedings of the convention in Boston 
contain several excellent papers on accounting subjects 
together with a full report of the discussion following 
each paper.
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The statistical portion of the book, containing 
lists of membership of the association and state societies, 
with street addresses, and the list of C. P. A. examiners, 
constitute a record which should be in every accountant’s 
office.

I earnestly request that every member of the 
association obtain a copy of the 1913 Year Book as I feel 
that without the official record no member can keep in 
close touch with the many activities which the association 
is undertaking.

The year book will be published at $1.50, (post 
paid $1.70) by The Ronald Press Company, 20 Vesey Street, 
New York City.

Yours very truly,

R. H. MONTGOMERY,

President.
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